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budget inflexibility
(SAT-BAG Action Plan reference No. 25) 

In a report to the final meeting of the Working Group on ITU Reform held in April 2001, the Secretary-General reviewed the financial structure of ITU and an apparent problem associated with the current ceiling on expenditure relating to activities subject to cost recovery, including those related to satellite network filings, was highlighted.

In the consideration of certain provisions of Decision 5 (PP-98), the Council is able to exercise a certain degree of discretion with regard to the need to determine possible compensatory measures concerning unanticipated demand for products and services under cost recovery (as well as changes in conditions of employment, exchange rates and inflation). However, the generation of excess income over that forecast over a biennial budgetary period represents a potential problem. The difficulty is twofold. In the first place, the use of excess revenue or income beyond the limit on expenditure must be approved by the Council at its annual session, thereby preventing BR in the case of satellite network filings from hiring or extending the contracts of those engaged, for example, in helping to clear the backlog. Secondly, if such excess income is not used within the authorized time period, it must be deposited into the Reserve Account.

In order to alleviate this problem, it was suggested in the contribution to the WGR that the following options be considered:

1)
Assert a limit on the value of the contributory unit only (and therefore eliminate the ceiling on expenditure). This would provide for increased responsiveness in the preparation and implementation of the budget. This would also allow cost-recovery income received from higher than expected demand for products and services to be applied to the provision of those products and services.

2)
Alternatively, if a limit on expenditure is still considered necessary, activities provided under cost recovery should be considered to be outside the limit.

These suggestions were considered by the WGR and reflected in Recommendation R12. A decision will need to be taken on the matter at the Council and/or the Plenipotentiary Conference.
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